Advocacy Letter from Latin Teacher about
Elementary Spanish Only Program Proposal
Friday, November 15, 2002 4:32:24 PM

Message

From: Sara Clay
Subject: Your Request for Meeting

To: Shawna Catlett
Cc: Kathleen Rhodes

Thank you for the opportunity to weigh in on the move to Spanish only at the elementary schools.  My daughters both went through the fine French program at Estes Hills elementary school and were able to use their French as we traveled to France several times.  I realize that many people believe that Spanish is THE language to learn these days, but other than in a small U.S. outlook, Spanish is no more useful than French.  I hear often, “Oh, I’ll be able to use my Spanish so much more,” and perhaps, locally, that will be true.  But, if you chance to attend a gathering in Washington, D.C. at a foreign embassy, the communicating language for all, in my experience, is French, perhaps more so than English.  African countries are often Francophone, so, if this move seeks to better represent minorities, to learn French would serve African-Americans better.
But such arguments are balancing acts.  I have heard as well that if all elementary schools had only Spanish, then there would be more Spanish-speaking bodies to assist in communicating with non-English speakers.  I was under the impression that we had a translator, Helene Montgomery, and I would assume that we would have more than one, if there is a need.  I certainly have heard that other Spanish teachers wanted to work additionally as translators, only to hear there was no need.  And it is not really the role of teachers to act as interpreters, is it? 

Our initial understanding about the elementary world language program was that it was to provide an introduction to a world language, that the choice of language was not so significant as the opportunity.  Both French and Spanish programs have been fine-tuned to articulate into the middle school programs, which, in turn, feed the high schools.  To eliminate a venerable program such as French would seem to diminish the chance for students who choose to progress in French to do so.  

If we did not already have a program of such excellence, if we were just starting up a program, such as Chinese, Japanese and such recent additions, I could understand your desire to eliminate a language.  But, why would you add Chinese and Japanese with no established, proven programs but eliminate French?  And why, too, do we hear about these actions as near faits accomplis.
You will smile that this Latin teacher, who has no elementary feeder program, feels so strongly, but I know the French program, articulated and excellent as it is.  I can’t imagine that articulation should compel us to eliminate a fine program, just so we can say we have tidy curriculum maps.  I can’t imagine that our schools would benefit from becoming more monochromatic, more cookie stamp.  If that is what CHCCS seeks to do, it will diminish the excellent variety of academic programs for which we are recognized.
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